SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/63
              Dated 30th December, 2019.

To

Shri. P. K. Purwar,
Chairman and Managing Director, 

BSNL, New Delhi.
Sub: Acknowledging the efforts made by those spent considerable amount from their personal savings to prevent breakdown of essential telecom services during the difficult times, all the temporary advance applications shall be processed and payments made before terminating SAP privileges to VRS opted field Executives: 
Ref: BSNLCO No: 700-55/2005-CA-III/BSNL          
Dated 23.12.2019.
Respected Sir,

BSNL Corporate Office has instructed all the Circles to terminate/restrict roles in ERP/SAP FICO module given to VRS opted Executives after 05.01.2020 vide letter dated 23.12.2019. At the same time, payments towards many temporary advance applications of the VRS optees are pending in the ERP portal for payment and settlement. Temporary advance payments to field Executives were stopped from February, 2019. We had already brought to the notice of BSNLCO that many field Executives were spending huge amounts from their personal savings for the last one year to ensure uninterrupted telecom services as majority of vendors, housekeeping agencies, contractors, labourer/store/rigger suppliers etc had stopped their support to field units due to non payment of their bills. This fact is known to all the CGMs and SSA heads of the Circles, CGM/GMs of maintenance Regions etc.
With stoppage of privileges in SAP/ERP modules, such field Executives who took extra pain and burden to arrange most essential works like labour, small purchases of materials, repair works etc in external plants and transmission network, major telecom installations, electrical works etc in the field to prevent failure of telecom services during the hours of grave financial crisis by spending from their own personal savings should not be denied opportunity to get the amount reimbursed through Temporary Advance. 

The Temporary Advance application and claim is already available in the ERP portal. But so far, fund is not allotted to the respective Circles for the payment of Temporary Advance. For settling the temporary advance by 05.01.2020, the payment towards temporary advance has to be disbursed atleast by 31.12.2019. Otherwise it will be impossible to complete the settlement of bills by 05.01.2020.
For reimbursement of the amount spent by the Executives through Temporary Advance payments well before they leave the Organisation through the VRS scheme on January 31, 2020, it is requested to take appropriate action to allot the full fund by 31.12.2019. In case it is not feasible, the date of stoppage of privileges in SAP/ERP modules may be postponed to another convenient date, accordingly.  
With kind regards,

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 1-5. All Directors of BSNL Board for information and n/a pl.
6. Sr GM(Sr GM CA & ERP-FICO), BSNL CO for information and n/a pl.

